
Betty Lawyer 

How about all this hot weather? I don't think we have seen the 
last of  it yet. Does anyone remember when we had no air con-
ditioning at Cowtown? Dancers would come off  the floor and 
put cold rags on the back of  their necks. Now we have 5 con-
ditioners. And members still complain about the heat. We just 
can't make everyone happy. For the members who don't at-
tend the membership meetings I would like you to know that 
Cowtown Singles donated the last 2 air conditioners to the 
building. We did this with the money we received from Helen 
Crum who was our CCHA rep for years. Helen and Walt came 
to many of  our dances when they were alive. 

Several of  our members signed up to go to Hello Dolly at the 
Redlands bowl and usher on July 27th. That means they will 
pass the donation plates at intermission. We did this with 
Redlands B&B's and it was a fun night. Check out the pictures 
on page 2. 

Steve is continuing to have his workshop and it started out to 
be 4 squares but the last few times we have only had 3 
squares. He needs to have enough dancers to allow him to 
make it worth his long drive. If  it falls below the 3 squares 
workshops will stop. I know the heat has made us all not want 
to get out, but it is always fun after we get there. 

I have been getting some requests for club Tee shirts. Let me 
know if  it is something we should do. 

STAY COOL, 

          Betty and Dan 

Web site: http//www.cowtown-singles-square-dance.org  



Kathi Wood 

Hi everyone, 

This warm weather has been difficult to deal with these 
past few weeks. Hope you have all found a way to stay 
cool and hydrated. 

Not much to report, other than our workshops on 
Wednesday’s are holding at 3 squares. It would be nice 
to see more participants as we all need practice, and the 
hall is air conditioned. 

We will be starting a new class in September, hopefully 
we will see lots of new faces. Tell your friends and ac-
quaintances what a great activity Square Daning is. 

In the meantime, stay safe and healthy and hope to see 
you in a square soon. 

Kathi 

Food for thought:  Life is like riding a bicycle. You don’t 
fall off unless you stop pedaling. 

       Kathi

Nikkos Burgers 

9295 Magnolia Ave 

Riverside, CA 

Dinner 5:30 

Meeting 6:15 

Dede Weatherwax Aug 5 
Shirley Stephens Aug 16 
Nancy Saxon Aug 21 
Kaye Smith Aug 25 
Michele Polley Aug 30 

Redlands Bowl Ushers July 27 at “Hello Dolly” production 

This group volunteered to represent Cowtown Singles at Redlands Bowl as ushers accepting dona-
tions during intermission. Took 2 pictures to get everyone in. They had a lot of fun and got to see a 
great production.  

Betty Lawyer, Bob Lum, Joanne Kueger, Bob Pa-
dilla, Arlie Peterson Jim Selby, Maureen Adams, Lin-
da Selby, Carol Christiansen 

Bob Lum, Joanne, Kerri Olobri, Arlie, Carol, Bob P 
Dan Lawyer and Tony Mendoza were there but 
missed the picture. 



Gene Stauffer 

No changes to our membership this month. 

I will start collecting dues for 2024 member-
ship in September. 

If  you did not receive the July updated mem-
ber list with the class graduates added, let 
me know and I’ll get one to you. 

        Gene 

Sherry Stanke 

Sherry has been on her annual trip to Colorado to 
spend time with her family. Her knee is doing just fine. 

She hasn’t received any word of illness or members 
needed cheering up, so I told her to have a good time 
and enjoy her birthday.   

Remember, if you know of anyone that needs a get-
well wish, encouragement or congratulations, let her 
know. 

She asked me to wish everyone a healthy and happy 
August. 

Linda for Sherry Stanke 

         

Cowtown Square Dance Center 

15950 Van Buren Blvd, Riverside 

For more Info (951)354-8636/235-2008 

NEW BEGINNERS SQUARE DANCE CLASS    

 

Please check our website for updates  

www.cowtown-singles-square-dance.org 

 

               Steve Woodard Instructor 

              Wednesdays 7:00-9:00 PM 

Sept 13, 2023 

Mark your calendars and tell your friends 

Cowt own 
Sin gles  



Cowtown Square Dance Center 

15950 Van Buren Blvd. Riverside, CA 

For More  Information(951)354-8636 or (951)235 2008  

Rounds  Jennifer Hunt 
Adv. Rounds 6:30-7:00,  

Rounds  7:00-10:00 

Squares 7:30 -10:00 

Plus 

Aug 27  Aug 4 

Cowtown is now 

 Air Conditioned 


